WNJS(TV) – Request for Extension of Time to Construct
LMS File No. 34585
[bookmark: _GoBack]New Jersey Public Broadcasting Authority (“NJPBA”), licensee of noncommercial educational TV station WNJS(TV), Camden, New Jersey (“WNJS”), hereby requests an extension of time to complete construction of its permanent post-auction facilities.  See 47 C.F.R. Section 73.3700(b)(5)(iv).[footnoteRef:1]  WNJS requests an additional 180 days to construct, i.e., until January 29, 2020. [1:  This request has been filed 90 days before WNJS’s current construction deadline, in accordance with the requirement found in 47 C.F.R. Section 3700(b)(5)(iv).] 

WNJS is assigned to transition from Channel 22 to Channel 23 in Phase 4 of the repack.  The station’s transition plan calls for, among other things, replacement of the station’s existing transmitter.  The NJPBA is a state agency that operates a noncommercial educational public TV network consisting of several transmission sites serving the  State of New Jersey with high-quality public TV programming and emergency communications.  As a state agency, the NJPBA is required by law to proceed through the State of New Jersey’s “bid and award” procurement process for larger projects such as the purchase of WNJS’s permanent post-repack facilities.  This procurement process involves other elements of New Jersey state government and includes substantial delays outside of the WNJS licensee’s control.
In October 2018, WNJS determined that it would not be possible to complete the state procurement process in time to secure delivery of the station’s new facilities and install them prior to the end of Phase 4.  At that point, the station modified Form 399 and its transition plan to include interim Channel 23 facilities to ensure that the station would be able continue serving its viewers while timely ceasing broadcasts on its pre-auction channel.  NJPBA requested and was granted a one-time purchasing waiver from the State with a procurement threshold of $150,000.  This exemption has enabled the NJPBA to rapidly award a contract for the equipment necessary to build a WNJS interim, low-power facility that can ensure continuity of service until the station’s full power facility can be procured consistent with state requirements.  WJNS intends to file a request for special temporary authority (STA) to operate on its post-repack channel from these reduced-power facilities no later than thirty days prior to the end of Phase 4.  
Because of the extensive delays it has faced navigating the New Jersey state procurement process, WNJS will not be able to complete construction of its permanent post-repack facilities by the end of Phase 4 on August 2, 2019.  Thus, WNJS respectfully requests that its construction permit for its post-repack facilities (LMS File No. 34585) be extended for 180 days, or until January 29, 2020.  The requested extension of time will not impact the repack efforts of other stations because prior to the completion of Phase 4, WNJS will cease operations on its pre-auction facilities and begin broadcasting on its post-auction channel over temporary facilities prior to the end of Phase 4. 
